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11 October  General Meeting 

15 October Committee Meeting 

25 October Board Meeting 

8 November General Meeting 

10 November Let’s Chat Women’s 

Health Forum 

20 November Committee Meeting 

22 November Board Meeting 

Date Claimers 

Club Contacts 

President Cath Morgan 

4720 4433 (w) 

4786 4345 (h) 

morganec@dodo.com.au 

 

Correspon-

dence 

Secretary 

Lisa Raisbeck 

4786 4288 (w) 

0411 743 195 (h) 

lisa_berry@hotmail.com 

 Minutes 

Secretary 

Raynee Bidgood 

0437 755 567(h) 
raynee.bidgood@bigpond.com 

Treasurer Lynette Klukas 

4785 0000 (h) 
lynette.klukas@bigpond.com 

Newsletter Colleen Aberson 

Roslyn Boyce 

News Club 1476    Area 5   District 22  

PO Box 916  

Bowen  Queensland  4805  

bowenzonta@yahoo.com.au 

Monthly Raffle Prize Winner 

The General Meeting Monthly Raffle 

this month was won by Lynette 

Klukas.  Thanks very much Raynee 

Bidgood for supplying  a fantastic 

Raffle prize. 

Open Garden Weekend and Garden Cart Raffle Winner 

Richard Scott was 

very pleased to be 

the lucky winner 

of the Garden Cart 

Raffle, a Garden 

Cart  full of 

gardening goodies.  

Mary Earl was the 

lucky second prize 

winner 

Ashleigh and 

Olivia  Boyce 

enjoying a treat and 

a rest during the 

Rolla Coaster  Bike 

Ride. 

Bowen Rolla Coaster Bike Ride 

Zontians Cheryl Vennard, Sandy Smith, Cath Morgan and Raynee Bidgood 

prepared and waiting the first cyclist to stop for refreshments in the Annual 

Bowen Rolla Coaster Bike Ride.  

Fay McDonnell, Bonnie Kohlhase and 

Lisa Raisbeck  enjoying the sunshine at 

Bonnie’s Garden during the Open 

Garden Weekend. 

Olivia Boyce was extremely 

pleased with the her gift from the 

‘party’, a butterfly that host Cheryl 

Vennard kindly gave during the 

Rolla Coaster Bike Ride morning  



Bowen Rolla Coaster Ride 

Cheryl Vennard and Cath Morgan 

catching up over an early morning cuppa, 

before the riders started arriving 

Cath Morgan, Bon Wharley, Sandy Smith, Cheryl Vennard 

holding Olivia Boyce, Raynee Bidgood, Roslyn Boyce and 

Ashleigh Boyce enjoyed a social morning at the 2012 Bowen 

Rolla Coaster Bike Ride. 

Bowen Rolla Coaster  Bike 

Rider and Zontian Nan Hansen 

arrives at the Vennard stop. 

Cheryl Vennard 

anxiously awaiting the 

first group of cyclist to 

arrive for refreshments at 

the Vennard stop. 

The first group of riders 

approaching the Vennard 

refreshment stop. 

Angela Zyla assisting at the Clubs 

Movie Premiere. 

President Cath 

Morgan 

instructing 

Ashleigh and 

Olivia Boyce 

on the 

intricacies  of 

Hop scotch. 

Tracey Mayhew, Therese Mayhew, Genna 

Mayhew and Nan Hansen arrive at the 

Vennard refreshment stop. 

Bowen Rolla Coaster  Bike Rider 

and past Zontian Therese Mayhew 

arrives at the Vennard Stop. 

Cheryl Vennard and Cath Morgan 

discussing tactics for the mornings event, 

while Roslyn , Ashleigh and Olivia 

Boyce ready the party and food supplies. 

Raynee Bidgood and Cath 

Morgan ensuring the urns are full 

of hot water for the riders. 



Rotarians Frank Steen and Sylvia Turner 

with Mark O’Donnell the Zone 7 Assistant 

District Governor of Rotary. 

2012 Bowen Fishing Classic 

Hard working Zontians Dee-Anne Fraser, 

Shelley Tait and Lynette Klukas busy selling 

cold drinks, hot food and raffle tickets.  While 

resting in the background are Rotarian Mark 

Steen and Zontians  Cath Morgan and Liz 

Jurgens 

Raynee 

Bidgood 

pictured at the 

Bowen Fishing 

Classic selling 

raffle tickets 

for the Clubs 

raffle. 

Rotary stalwarts Frank and 

Mark Steen in-charge of the 

chip cooker. 

Von Hickmott and Raynee Bidgood manning the 

food and drink stall and selling raffle tickets  

The Clubs Major raffle 

prize at this years’ 

Bowen Fishing Classic. 

Von Hickmott selling food and drinks at 

the combined Rotary/Zonta food van . 

Zonta’s Kerry Moloney and 

Rotary’s Greg Cummins 

sampling the  fairy floss.  

Zonta’s Dee-Anne Fraser and Rotary’s 

Sylvia Turner having a well earned 

beverage during a lull at the Fishing 

Classic. 

Zonta’s Fay McDonnell and Rotary’s Greg 

Cummins in the food preparation area at the 

Rotary Food Van.  

Rotarian Mark Steen with Zontians Cath 

Morgan and Liz Jurgens take time out to 

relax and talk phone technologies. 

Zontians Dee-Anne Fraser 

and Kerry Moloney 

preparing fresh sandwiches. 

Raffle Winners:   

First Place:  Gosney Family 

Second Prize:  Robyn Bartlett  

Third Prize:  David Moloney 



Zonta and Rotary Working Together 

Jaffa Fudge Cake 
 

Ingredients 
¾ cup cold water 

Finely grated zest and juice of 2 oranges 

2 drops of orange essence 

250g butter 

2 cups caster sugar 

200g dark good quality chocolate 

1 ½ cups plain flour 

¼ cup cocoa 

2 eggs, lightly beaten 

 

Jaffa Icing 
1 cup good quality dark chocolate, roughly chopped 

1 cup cream 

2-3 drops orange essence 

Zest of 1 orange 

 

Method 
1. Combine water zest, juice, essence, butter, sugar and chocolate in a saucepan. 

2. Heat gently until chocolate has melted and sugar has dissolved. 

3. Remove pan from heat and allow to cool slightly. 

4. Whisk in sifted flour and coca.  Stir in beaten eggs. 

5. Pour batter into a lined 22cm spring form pan. 

6. Bake at 175C for 1 ¼ hours or until cooked. 

7. Allow to cool before icing. 

8. Jaffa Icing:  Melt together chocolate, cream essence and orange zest in a saucepan over simmering water, or in a microwave, until 

smooth. 

9. Allow to cool and thicken in refrigerator.  Spread thickened icing over cold cake. 

Recipes 

Newsletter Editors Comments 

Date Reminder 

Let’s Chat Women’s Health Forum - Saturday, 10 November 2012.   Tickets will be available from Hickmott’s Supa News at a 

cost of $5.00. 

 

Thank You 

Thank you to Sandy Smith, Cath Morgan, Dee-Anne Fraser and Angela Stevens for helping out the PR Committee this month by 

taking photos at several functions.  Also a big thank you to Rotarian Mark Steen for also supplying  photos. 

If any members would like to contribute any stories, recipes, interesting facts and quotes or a picture please feel free to drop 

Colleen or myself an email at rosboyce@hotmail.com or regancolleenaberson@yahoo.com.au 

 

Hope you all enjoy.   

 

The Editors, Colleen Aberson and Roslyn Boyce  

Community Spirit in Action or Damsel in Distress—Zonta’s President Cath Morgan found 

herself with a flat battery on the Saturday afternoon of the Fishing Classic, Rotarian Mark 

Steen was only to happy to assist by giving Cath a much needed jump start.  Thanks very 

much Mark. 


